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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

Number 6                                                                                                                                                                                      Tuesday 4th June 2019
Dear Parents / Carers,
I hope everyone has had an enjoyable break and enjoyed the good weather we have had. It is hard to believe that we are already in the final term of the year. The Year 6 and Year 2 children were very busy during May as they sat their end of Key Stage 1 and 2 tests. We have been very impressed with their hard work throughout the term and how positive they were throughout their tests and quizzes. The children certainly tried their best and that is all we ever ask of them. It must be said, our children won’t be remembered for the score they achieved in a test, but rather for the contributions they made to everyday school life and the support they showed for the school and the wider community.
Staffing
After many years working at Mill Lane in the Nursery, Mrs Sue Sanders has taken the decision to retire at the end of this term. Mrs Sanders has been instrumental in building up the successful nursery we currently have, and she has been the warm, friendly face that has welcomed many children from the community and given them their very first experience of school life. She will be greatly missed but we wish her all the best for the future. I am pleased to say we have already found a replacement for Mrs Sanders; Mrs Bev Hardstaff will be joining the Nursery in September. 
Unfortunately, we will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Elaine Steel who is relocating to Nottingham. Mrs Steel has been a fantastic addition to the school and is responsible for the development of our Forest School Program. Last term, she organised a fantastic Science week for the whole school and all those who have been taught by her have had a fun, creative learning experience. Luckily, we have found an excellent replacement; Mrs Nicky Palmer will be officially joining us in September, although for the past year she has been training as a teacher whilst working alongside Mrs Steel in Year 1. 
Fundraising for i-pads
Last term we started our fundraising for a class set of i-pads. We have already kick started our fundraising with some of the class cake sales which have so far raised £400. The next few weeks will see the final cake sales from the remaining classes. We will also continue with our lolly sales after school. The MLSA have planned a sponsored run for i-pads and at the Summer Fair each class will run their own stalls to help with the fund raising. The School Council will be keeping us up to date with how much we have raised with their ‘i-pad totaliser’ which will be displayed in the corridor at the front of the school.
Parent Consultations:
This term the parent consultations will be held on Monday 15th July at 3.30pm to 8.00pm. A letter will go out with the children’s report on Tuesday 9th July and you will be able to book a time to see your child’s class teacher. It will be an opportunity to discuss your child’s progress and their report. The KS2 SATs results will have been received by this time and will be included in your child’s report.
Parent Questionnaires

Prior to receiving your child’s report, we are interested to find out how you feel that your child has progressed throughout this past year. Please spare a few moments to complete our questionnaire. We value your comments, which will be helpful for your child’s next teacher and for planning future teaching and learning to ensure that your child gets the most from their time at Mill Lane. Please find the questionnaire attached to this newsletter. 
Sports Day

This year the school sports day will take place on Friday 19th July. The individual races will start at about 9.30am and at about 10.30am the carousel of team activities will take place. As a school we like the balance between competitive races followed by team events. Everyone is welcome to come and watch and support the children. When the activities have been completed and the scores added up there will be the usual presentation to the winning team. Following this at about 12pm there will be a BBQ. A letter will soon go out with more information about how to buy tickets for the BBQ. As usual children will be allowed to go home with parents after the presentation of the cup; they do not have to stay for the BBQ. If you would like your child to walk home on their own after the events and lunch, then please write a note to your child’s class teacher making them aware of this. 
Thame Partnership Sport Event
The annual Thame Partnership Sport Event will again be organised and hosted by Mill Lane. A KS2 team will take part in a variety of events against other partnership schools. The event will take place on Thursday 13th June at 4.00pm – 6pm. Children in Year 3 – Year 6 will be selected to take part in various events and those chosen should be receiving a letter soon. We will be selling refreshments at the event as part of our fundraising for i-pads. You are more than welcome to come and cheer on the Mill Lane children; hopefully this year we can win.
Holiday Club
The Time Out club will be offering a variety of days during the summer holidays with a range of activities for the children to try. A holiday club will be available during the first 2 days of the holiday (Thursday 25th July & Friday 26th July) and at the end of the holiday on the INSET days (Monday 2nd September to Tuesday 3rd September). More information about what activities will be available on these days will follow shortly. 
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg
As usual Term 6 is a very busy term with the end of year KS2 performance, sports day and BBQ, MLSA fun day, summer music concert and whole school walk to name just a few of the upcoming events. Below is a detailed list of forthcoming events.
Diary Dates
Monday 3rd June: INSET Day & holiday club

Tuesday 4th June: Children return to school
Wednesday 5th June: 1.30pm – 3pm KS2 swimming gala
Thursday 6th June: Year 6 & 5 Survival day at Hill End
Friday 7th June: 3pm Class 2 cake sale

Monday 10th – Friday14th June: Year 1 phonics screening tests held over this week
Tuesday 11th June: Year 5 & 6 cricket tournament

Tuesday 11th June: MLSA sponsored run for i-pads
Thursday 13th June: Year 5 & 6 puberty sessions
Thursday 13th June: 4pm Thame Partnership Sports at Mill Lane
Friday 14th June: 3pm Class 1 cake sale
Sunday 16th June: 11.15am Choirs sing at Village Centre

Monday 17th June: Storytelling Dance workshops 

Tuesday 18th June: Skateboard & Scooter workshops

Tuesday 18th June: 2pm Choir sings at Dorchester

Wednesday 19th June: Year 2 Thame Partnership Sports at John Hampden
Friday 21st June: Year 3 & 4 Tri Golf tournament 
Friday 21st June: Reception & Nursery Cake Sale
Wednesday 26th June: 1pm Year 3 & 4 mixed football tournament at Tetsworth

Friday 28th June: 9am Little Choir perform for parents

Saturday 29th June: MLSA fun day
Monday 1st July: LWS science experience day

Wednesday 3rd July: Year 1 Roald Dahl trip

Friday 5th July: LWS taster day
Tuesday 9th July: Pupil reports to go out & KS2 SATs results available
Wednesday 10th July: 2pm KS2 dress rehearsal

Wednesday 10th July: 3.30pm – 4.45pm Year 5 & 6 rounders tournament

Thursday 11th July: 2pm & 7pm KS2 performance

Friday 12th July: Class swap
Monday 15th July: 12pm School Council’s Teddy Bear’s picnic
Monday 15th July: 3.30pm – 8pm Parent consultations
Wednesday 17th July: Reception Class trip to Mead Farm

Thursday 18th July: Nursery trip to Green Dragon Farm

Thursday 18th July: Whole School Walk
Friday 19th July: 9.30 Sports day and BBQ

Wednesday 25th July: 1.15pm Leavers assembly & 6pm Leavers’ disco

Wednesday 25th July: Last day of term

Dear Parents,
Please spare a few moments to respond to the questions below which will provide feedback to help us to enable your child to get the most from their education.
	Child’s name:                                                                                  Class:

	1a. What aspects of school life has your child enjoyed this year?
	

	1b. What topics has your child enjoyed this year and 

	

	1c. What improvements to the curriculum do you think the school could make?
	

	2a. What worries or concerns has your child had about his / her learning this year?
	

	2b. How well did the school support your child with their worries or concerns?
	

	3a. What do you think about the homework your child has received?
3b. Are there any improvements we could make?


	

	4a. What progress do you feel your child has made this year?
	

	4b. How do you feel the school could support your child to make even more progress?
	

	5a. Parents: What events / activities have you attended?

What future events / activities would you like to see?
	

	5b. Child: Which events / activities has your child taken part in this year and what did they think of it? 

	

	6 a. How does your child feel about coming to school? Do they feel safe?

	

	6 b. How has the school supported your child in their emotional 

wellbeing this year?

	

	7. Are there any other comments that you would like to share?
	


Please return this form to your child’s teacher by Friday 28th June.

Thank you for your time and comments.

Miss T. van der Ploeg
Headteacher
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